BLACK NIGHT MAT CLUB

MINUTES FROM BOARD MEETING:

April 2, 2014
______________________________________________________________________________
Attendees: Lydia Miller, Jamie Stock, Mike Granbois, Rick Hackman, Pauline Strausbaugh, Andrea Schopf, John Lawler, Sandi Sanchez, Dylan Bard, Brian Detwiler 
Meeting began at approximately 8:00 pm

I.
Welcome - Hackman 

a.
Minutes  – Sandi motioned to approve prior meeting minutes and Andrea provided a second 

II.
Coach & Liaison Reports
a.
Youth 

▪ The youth wrestling sessions coached by Lehigh wrestlers had an original estimate totaling $1500 but new total is $1800  

▪ Mike suggested that the kids pay for the Lehigh sessions but if this happened then the school would charge for room use

▪ Sandi motioned for approval of additional $300 and Lydia provided a second

▪ We need to emphasize the “volunteer payment” focus of the Lehigh sessions

▪ 12 wrestlers made it districts (only 2 with LAW experience so almost all through our system only) and 4 to states – best results ever for youth program

▪ The youth program is improving every year and the results are starting to show

▪ There will not be a Rise and Shine program this summer

▪ We may have a 3 day camp over the summer in place of Rise and Shine

▪ John said that the Elizabethtown coach would do a clinic for us (at a fee)

▪ Group discussed charging more for registration for the youth program next year (will be included in new budget)


b.
Junior High 



▪ No report


c.
Senior High
▪ The Sr. High team really appreciated the jackets (which were provided at the banquet)  

▪ Mike will give camp reimbursement checks to Greg – Rick will e:mail parents to communicate this 

▪ The idea of providing a Most Outstanding Wrestler plaque was tabled for this year  
III.
Budget
▪ We should come in around $9,000 net for the year – we are off/high on income budgeted for the year but right on with expenses (about $2,000 in the red for the year)

▪ We had about $12,000 in expenses and only $2,000 in income recently 

▪ The jackets ($1,800) were an unplanned expense and the Sr. High banquet ran over budget – camp reimbursements due also 

▪ Why can’t we have sponsor names in the room (like football stadium) – Rick to check with new AD 

▪ We need to finalize our non profit status and EIN number – Rick to follow-up with Aaron

IV.
Unfinished/New Business (Nominations for officers/board members)

▪ Sandi and Andrea have another year left on their 2 year terms

▪ The new board members and officers will be voted on at the May meeting

▪ Rick nominated Paulene, John and Brian for the board, Andrea nominated Alyssa Shultz and Dylan nominated Laura Williams, Andy Smith, Chris Williams and Steve Polonus (new AD)  

▪ Joyce Goodhart, Steve Bennett and Kim Kline will no longer be on the board once their current term completes

▪ Rick nominated Jamie for Secretary, Dylan nominated Mike for Treasurer, Mike nominated Lydia for Vice President and Lydia nominated Rick for President  

▪ Paulene asked if the Sr. High could fundraise (subs from Boas, S. Clyde Weaver) to raise money for camps – Rick said this wasn’t utilized in the past but will check with Jude about future options 

V.
Adjournment – Sandi motioned to adjourn and Lydia provided a second – meeting adjourned at 8:58 PM

Submitted by,

Jamie Stock
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